
    Long Preston EVA Primary School Newsletter 

A member of The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools – ‘Do everything in love' (1 Corinthians 16:14) 

Dates for Diaries 2025 
(Please note: diary dates may change and 

dates will also be added  throughout the 

academic year) 

Thursday 10th 

July  

Owls Class at the 

Richard Whiteley 

Theatre for rehearsals  

Friday 11th July  End of year produc-

tion at the Richard 

Whiteley Theatre –

performances at 

1.30pm and 6.30pm.  

Monday 14th July  Leavers Service at St 

Mary’s Church, 

2.30pm – families 

welcome  

Tuesday 15th 

July  

Moving up afternoon 

for all pupils  

Wednesday 16th 

July  

End of year reports to 

be sent home  

Thursday 17th 

July  

Federation Yr 6  

Leavers Event at 

Hellifield, 6-8pm 

Friday 18th July  Leavers Assembly, 

1.15pm – families 

welcome  

Friday 18th July  School closes at 

3.30pm for the 

summer holidays  

Wednesday 3rd 

September  

School reopens for 

the Autumn term  

Friday 24th  

October  

School closes for half 

term 

Monday 3rd  

November  

School reopens for 

Autumn 2 

Welcome to our July Newsletter. It’s hard to believe that 
we are almost at the end of another school year already –
the last few weeks (and months) have just flown by. 

We are really looking forward to the end of year production 
of ‘Dream On’ this Friday afternoon and evening. We are 
sure our Class 3 children from across the Federation are 
going to be fantastic and that the performances will reflect 
all of the hard work put in by them and the teaching staff. 

As usual, it is a time to reflect on everything our lovely children have achieved over 
the last year, with the help and support of our dedicated staff. It is also time to say a 
very fond farewell to our Yr 6 pupils and wish them well as they start their new journey 
in September at senior school. It has been wonderful watching them grow and 
learning during their time with us. Even though this change can be a little daunting for 
some children, we are sure they will quickly settle into their new schools, make lots of 
new friends and enjoy the next chapter of their educational journey. 

We are also looking forward to spending time with our new Reception pupils, who 
during this half term have joined us for some taster sessions. Our current Reception 
and Yr 1 children have already made them feel welcome in becoming part of our 
school family. 

Thank you to our parents and carers for your continuous support and for joining us 
each week for our Celebration Assemblies. It is lovely to be able to share the 
children's’ successes and achievements each week with you. 

As well as being supported throughout the year by our teaching and support staff, we 
would also like to thank our Federation Board of Governors for everything they have 
done on a voluntary basis for the Federation over this academic year. 

We wish, staff, pupils, governors and volunteers a happy and safe holiday with your 
family and friends and we look forward to seeing most of you again in September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2025  -  Whole School 

Attendance 

    Long Preston EVA Primary 

School: 93.48% 

Big Bang Day: Our Yr 5 pupils spent an exciting 'Big 
Bang' Day at Settle College last month, along with  
other Yr 5 children from the Craven Cluster of schools.  

The day focused on science-based activities and the 
children had a great time getting hands-on with various 
scientific equipment and carrying out experiments!  

Our thanks go to the staff who accompanied the 
children to Settle College and the staff from Settle 
College and visiting STEM Ambassadors who ran the 
day. 

 



Yr 2 & Yr 3 have fun climbing and caving:  Starlings Class went on separate climbing and caving 
trips to Ribblehead last week. The children faced their fears of both heights and going underground 
in the day-long adventure, run by Olly Roberts Outdoors. Recent rain had  made pools in the caves 
for the children to slide into, and although they all got wet, there was no dampening their 
enthusiasm. We hope all of the children have some wonderful memories of the day. Thanks go to 
Miss Walmsley and Mrs Coultherd for accompanying the children and taking part in the activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

Morecambe magic  for Reception and Yr 1: For our final trip of the year, our Reception and Yr 1 children travelled to 
Morecambe for a day at the seaside. While there, they saw squirrels and collected pine cones on a nature walk, had their picnic 
on the field with Hellifield and Giggleswick children, enjoyed some playtime at the park and rounded off the day with shell 
collecting on the beach.  

 

 

 

 



Staffing 24/25 The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools : Long Preston  

SLT 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Maddocks     

Assistant Head Teachers: Miss Mounsey & Miss Houghton 

Federation  Business Manager: Mrs Middleton  

Robins Class Teacher: Miss Westwell & Mrs T. Jones (Tues pm) (Supported by Mrs Dakin and Mrs Chapman)   

Starlings Class Teacher: Miss Walmsley & Mrs Mercer (Thurs am) (Supported by Mrs Coultherd)  

Owls Class Teacher: Mr Scott & Mrs Mercer (Thurs pm) (Supported by Mrs Hopkins)  

Midday Supervisor (MSA): Mrs Hopkins and Mrs Coultherd 

School Administrator: Mrs Middleton / Mrs Wearden 

School I.C.T Technician: Mr Freytag  

School Cook: Mrs. Vickery  

Kitchen Assistant: Mrs Chadwick 

School Cleaner: Mrs. Franco  

Safeguarding information: Long Preston EVA 
Primary School 

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs Catherine 
Maddocks, Executive Headteacher 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mr 
Andy Scott, Miss Rachel Mounsey and Miss 
Rachel Houghton. 

The Ribblesdale Federation is committed to 
safeguarding and promoting the welfare of all of 
the children who attend our three schools. 

 

 

 

 

Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator: Mr Stewart Culley 

If you have any worries or concerns regarding your child having SEN or mental health issues and well being problems, please do 
not hesitate to contact Mr Culley, via the school office. All correspondence will be treated confidentially. 

The Ribblesdale Federation Governing Board  
 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Catherine Maddocks 

Chair of the Governing Board: Mr Andrew Bradley  

Vice Chair: Rev Sue McWhinney (Co-opted) 

Foundation Governors: Mrs Emmy Hodgson and Mrs Christine Padley  

Parent Governors: Mrs Laura Boyd and Mrs Ruth Taylor  

Staff Governor: Mrs Paula Clay 

Co-opted Governor: Rev Stephen Dawson  

LA Governor: Mrs Helen Monks  

Co-opted Governor and SEND Link Governor: Mr Carl Shuttleworth  

Safeguarding and Attendance Link Governor: Rev Sue McWhinney   

EYFS Link Governor: Mrs Christine Padley  

Health and Safety Link Governor: Mr Andrew Bradley 

Pupil and Staff Wellbeing: Mrs Laura Boyd  

You can follow the school on social media via our Facebook page, where we regularly post information about what is happening 

in school. There is lots of information available on the Federation's website, which also has details specific for Long Preston En-
dowed VA Primary School.  
 
Please help our followers to grow! Thank you for your continuing support from all the team at Long Preston EVA Primary School, 

part of The Ribblesdale Federation of Schools. 

 

 

A huge thank you to the following staff who are leaving the Federation at the end of the school 

year : 

Miss Walmsley, Mrs Leach and Miss Bousfield. 

We wish them luck and every happiness and success in the future. 

https://ribblesdalefed.n-yorks.sch.uk/















